
 

  

December 1, 2023 
 
 
 
Subject: EMWD Project Update – Perris North, Phase II Pipeline Project 
 
Dear Neighbor: 
 
On behalf of Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD), we would like to provide you with an update about on-
going construction activities near your residence in Moreno Valley. 
 

• Background:  Earlier this year, EMWD began construction work on Phase II of the Perris North Pipeline 
Project (Project) primarily along Kitching Street, and covering a portion of Bay Avenue, Gentian Avenue, 
Patricia Street, Santiago Drive, Los Cabos Drive and Iris Avenue. This work is part of a three-phase 
pipeline project that will connect to groundwater wells in the southern portion of Moreno Valley as part 
of the Perris North Groundwater Program (Program).  The purpose of this Program is to provide long-term 
water quality and supply benefits to the region. 

 
• Progress To-Date:  The Project is approximately 45% complete.  Crews have successfully installed pipeline 

throughout nearly half of the project alignment, primarily on Kitching Street up to John F. Kennedy Drive, 
with full traffic control set-up in place.  The work also includes testing of the pipeline and ensuring that 
roads are restored to a drivable state after each workday. 

 
• Upcoming Project Activities:  In the coming weeks, crews will continue work along Kitching Street 

between Cactus Avenue and Gentian Avenue.   
o Crews will be finishing up work along Kitching Street prior to moving to work along Iris Avenue 

and Los Cabos Drive.  Work on Iris Avenue and Los Cabos Drive for this project is anticipated to 
begin between late-January and late-February 2024. 
 Full traffic control will be in place, with access to Victoriano Elementary and to the 

residential area staying open.   
 No water interruption is expected.   
 Please be advised that the schedule and sequence of project activities may be subject 

to change depending on weather conditions. 
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In addition to this Project, EMWD has active construction on other large projects in the City of Moreno Valley.  
One project in particular, will be occurring along Iris Avenue and Los Cabos Drive, in the near future.  To learn 
more, please visit:  www.emwd.org/moreno-valley-projects. 
  
Traffic control measures will be in place, as approved by the City of Moreno Valley, including flag operators to 
help direct traffic in the construction zones.  EMWD asks that motorists please use extra caution for the safety of 
our work crews and the surrounding community. 
 
The estimated completion date for the Project is Spring 2024.  EMWD is working closely with the City of Moreno 
Valley and surrounding stakeholders to keep community impacts to a minimum.  Crews will perform final paving 
upon completion the Project. 
 
EMWD appreciates your patience and understanding as we work to complete this important Project.  As part of 
our commitment to our customers, EMWD will keep you updated on the status of this work.  You may visit 
www.emwd.org/perrisnorth to learn more. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the specifics of the Project, please contact me at 951-928-3777, ext. 4370, or 
by email at ramireal@emwd.org.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Alma Ramirez 
Public Affairs Program Manager 
 

Si necesita esta carta traducida en Español, por favor llame a (951) 928-3777 ext. 4370 – gracias por su atención. 
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